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 Minutes of the Kent Network\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\

Date:
 Thursday 5th July 2018 
10.30am at Detling Village Hall
Present:
John Hubbard  Shepway, Chair

David Clarke,  Canterbury


Wendy Back, East Medway
Amanda Birch, Knole



Richard Teare, Knole
Sue Brimlow, Tunbridge Wells


Robert Vanderwindt, Gravesend
Sandra Parker, Gravesend


Roger Gardner Pembury



Angela Howe Medway, Network Treasurer      Sue Davis, Medway
Anne Sargent, Malling



Chrys Short, Malling




John Gregory, Bearsted 



Jenny Dalleywater, Goudhurst
Lindy Bates, Tenterden



Gina Dale, Shepway
Jo Renton, Thanet




Frani Hoskins, Tonbridge




John Russell, Network Secretary
Apologies were received from:

 
Chris Jewell,  Ashford;John Read, Hawkhurst; John Davies, Dartford; Mike Collins, Edenbridge; Ann Mansfield, Faversham; James Downer, Maidstone; Dave Berry, Maidstone Invicta; Carole Dickenson, Meopham; Andy Wickham, Paddock Wood; Jim Purves Sevenoaks; Sandra Treloar, Swanley; Ruth Harris-Small, White Cliffs; Val Johnson, Saxon Shore (Herne Bay & Whitstable); Colin Barnes, Weald;  Doreen Raine, Surrey Network; Helen Turner, Network Se Forum Rep 
1. The Chairman welcomed everyone; particularly new Chairs from Goudhurst, Gravesend, Shepway and Tonbridge; deputies from Canterbury and Malling; and additional members from Knole, Gravesend, Malling and Medway.
2. Minutes of the Kent Network Meeting held on 2nd November 2017 were agreed and signed as a correct record.
3. Matters Arising There were none.


4.  AGM



4.1  Minutes of last AGM held on 5th July 2017 were agreed and signed as a correct 
record. 
4.2 Report by the Chair 

John Hubbard reported on the last year.


He noted that at the National level, the Consultation process on governance had completed (to which we had an input through the special meeting, and the focus groups); The main outcomes were some changes to the governance structure, the redefinition of the role of Regional Trustees, and crucially some formal recognition of the role of the Networks.  There is now a regular bi-annual Network Link meeting attended by all Chairs of networks, which provides a forum for the upward flow of ideas, concerns and members views; although this is not a part of the formal governance hierarchy. Networks will remain independent and be run locally. The role of regional trustee will be mainly focused on national issues as a member of the Executive Committee, although they will be available as support for networks .


The national U3A Third Age Trust had agreed a revised 'Objectives' section of the Constitution, approved by the Charity Commission, for adoption by all U3As ; and some consequent changes to the financial reporting to the Commission. This change has addressed the previous concerns about U3A activities that might fall into being considered 'social'; it provides a wide definition of 'learning activities' that should meet all those undertaken by U3As.  (See section 5 for feedback below)


The annual Development Day in March had focussed on legal issues,particularly data protection (GDPR), and a special section on Beacon for those already on the system or in the process of implementing it.  We had 60 delegates with good, positive feedback on the usefulness of the day.   


The Network's website had been improved with additional content,including information on Study Days, Conferences etc. being run by our U3As and regionally,and national events.

John thanked the other members of the Committee for their help in the past year  

4.3 Treasurer's Report

 Angela Howe presented the annual accounts; The current balance is £1982.64; the main expenditure item is the Development Day which is approx £1000; Angela is seeking a grant towards this from National Office, maybe about half, for this and subsequent years. Other expenses cover the hire of the Hall for these meetings, and refreshment costs for these and Committee meetings.


 Angela expected that current funds should cover 2-3 further years expenses (depending on national support). She noted that we had discussed a proposal for seeking contributions from member U3As to support the running costs for the Network, based on size of membership.   John Gregory said that his U3A had not agreed to such a proposal, and had the view that networks should be centrally funded.   John Russell confirmed that whilst the proposal had been supported in principle by most of the member U3As there were dissenting views, and at the time the meeting had made no decision, but to put this on hold until such time funds were needed, when it would be tabled to the then members, as by that time the funding arrangements and indeed the membership of this network could be quite different. 
Richard Teare added that a national group comprising a number of Treasurers was looking at all funding issues and that the subject of funding of Networks was expected to be addressed by that group and nationally in due course.

4.4 Election of  Kent U3A Network Committee


The current Chair, Treasurer and Secretary were willing to stand for a further year, and with no other nominations , John Hubbard (Chair), Angela Howe (Treasurer) and John Russell (Secretary) were unanimously elected to these roles. 

Joy Podbury had stood down as Vice-Chair ; no nominations had been received.

  
John Hubbard described the role of Vice-Chair; a key part of this was organising the content (not the admin) for the annual Development Day. John Russell asked all U3As to see if there was someone in their U3A willing and suited to this role; also to think if one of their members would be willing to take on the role of organising the Devt Day if not the Vice-Chair. 











  Action: All U3As

5. Feedback from Kent U3As on GDPR, Constitution and Financial/Legal Matters

John Hubbard asked for feedback from members.  All U3As present said that they had implemented the new national 'Objectives' clause into their Constitutions; none had received any adverse reaction to this change. Roger Gardner noted that he had engaged with national office on the wording of the Objectives. 

Most had adopted the suggested policies and wording of GDPR policy and rules. There was some concern about the timing and method of gaining approval from new and existing members for the use of their personal data; most U3Sa were amending their membership forms to gain approval at joining or renewal.  The elements of usage of members' personal data is mostly very limited. The use of Beacon certainly simplifies the protection of data, and provides relevant data for group leaders without them needing to hold any data themselves. 


Several U3As had some concerns about the new financial requirements to report on ALL U3A activities including events, outings, etc. in the annual accounts to be provided to the Charity Commission. For some this would move them over the £5K threshold to report inspected accounts, or the £25K threshold to provide audited accounts.  Some members noted that they had now closed any separate bank accounts relating to outings or events and would run all expenditure through the one account to make reporting easier; but this is not a directive, and some U3As were choosing to keep separate accounts but merge the reporting for the Commission into one.   Richard Teare, Treasurer at Knole, said that he felt strongly that the financial direction,guidance and advice to U3As was too much a 'one-size fits all' approach; he would be arguing for a more diverse approach through his membership of the group mentioned above; he was also standing for the role of Treasurer for the Third Age Trust, and if successful would be pursuing this. One particular issue was the level of reserves – several U3As had reserves well above the guidance value.

John Hubbard said that the National Conference was being held on 28-30 August in Nottingham; at the AGM there all U3As would have a vote on a new Chair and Treasurer; it was understood Ian McCannah would be standing for Chair unopposed, and that with the existing Treasurer standing down there were 2 candidates, i.e. Richard + 1.  

6. South East Region and South East Forum 

There were no formal reports from these as the Regional Trustee and the Network's rep on the SE Forum were unable to attend this meeting.  A number of member members had attended the recent South East Summer School in Chichester, which was understood to be a success. 

     7. Discussion

There was a round table discussion on new ideas for groups, events, study days etc.
John Hubbard asked if members were aware of the U3A Plus initiative; this is geared to providing support and enabling access to U3A activities to disadvantaged members, or those with special needs. 


There were some ideas on addressing larger than required reserves; e.g. payment holidays (some caution needed around re-starting payments after such a holiday),  reducing or removing charges additional to the membership fee, Xmas events, 


Some U3As had concerns or difficulties with applying for Gift Aid, and keeping records for this up to date.

There were some ideas for the 2019 Devt Day; there was interest in covering Treasurers/financial aspects (Richard offered to contribute) as we had covered this several years ago now; also further session on Beacon, Recruitment, using Social Media and other new technologies.


There were some points of clarification and guidance on implementing Beacon, around data convergence, uploading and the need (or otherwise) of parallel running.

8. A.o.B.

 Angela Howe said that we had received a request from Orpington U3A to join our Network;  all members were happy with this.
 [Subsequent to the meeting this has been formally arranged, and we look forward to welcoming them at the next meeting]

Sue Brimlow asked if we could circulate info on the coming West Kent Study Day

[Subsequent to the meeting this has been done, and the info added to the website]
 
Kent Network Website;  Joy Podbury edits and maintains the website and always welcomes information to add, e.g. study days, local events etc. 
Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 1st November 2018 at Detling Village Hall

The meeting closed at 12.30pm 
Signed as a correct record

John Hubbard , Chair
 Kent Network Meeting Minutes 5 July 2018

